
SANTEE-LYNCHES WORKFORCE
DEVELOPMENT BOARD MEETING

Tuesday, November 28, 2017 - 5:00 PM

Central Carolina Technical College
Advanced Manufacturing Technology Center
853 Broad Street, Room A144

Sumter, SC  29150
MINUTES

Members Present:

Clarendon – Robert Edwards, Christine Edwards, Richmond Jones 

Kershaw – Nicole Gardner, Meron Garedew, John Hornsby 

Lee – George General (Chairman), Annette Karlinsky, Zina Wright

Sumter – Bobby Anderson (Vice-Chairman), Ashton Elmore, Calvin Hastie, Victoria Johnson, Janice Poplin, Sharon Teigue, Elizabeth Williams

Members Absent:

Kershaw – Renee Baker (Excused), Teresa Justice (Excused), Peggy McLean (Excused)

Sumter – Sam Lowery, Jerome Robinson

Staff Present:

Christopher McKinney, Santee-Lynches RCOG Executive Director

Areatha Clark, Workforce Development Director
Esmonde Levy, Workforce Development Manager
Brenda Cooper, Workforce Development Coordinator

Steve Berger, SC Works Business Services Lead
Becky Minegar, SLRCOG Administrative Assistant
Guests:

Tammy Wise, Eckerd Workforce Development dba Palmetto Youth Connections (PYC)

Ray Jackson, SC Works Operator, Eckerd Workforce Development
Brian Alston, SC Department of Employment and Workforce (SCDEW)

Adam Wagoner, SC Department of Employment and Workforce (SCDEW)

Summer Rigby, SC Vocational Rehabilitation, Kershaw County

Maria Sanchez, Telamon Corporation
I.  
Welcome and Call to Order:

The Santee-Lynches Workforce Development Board of Directors (WDB) Meeting was called to order by Chairman George General at 5:03 PM.  A quorum was present.  Chairman General entertained a Motion to approve the Agenda.  A motion was made by Mr. John Hornsby and seconded by Ms. Sharon Teigue.  There being no discussion, Chairman General called for the vote.  All were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.  
Mr. Calvin Hastie provided the invocation and Chairman General led the Pledge of Allegiance. Ms. Areatha Clark, Workforce Development Director introduced a new board member, staff and guests.  She introduced Ms. Victoria from Telamon Corporation as a new board member and Mr. Adam Wagoner, South Carolina Department of Employment and Workforce’s Regional Business and Economic Coordinator for the Pee Dee Region (Pee Dee, Santee-Lynches, Waccamaw).  In response, Chairman General asked board members to introduce themselves.  
Chairman General entertained a Motion to approve the Workforce Development Board (WDB) Meeting Minutes of October 24, 2017.  A motion was made by Mr. Calvin Hastie and seconded by Ms. Meron Garedew.  There being no discussion, Chairman General called for the vote.  All were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.

II.

Reports:
Reports were received as presented.
III. 
Committee Reports

Special Initiatives

Mr. Bobby Anderson, Chairman, Special Initiatives Committee, reported the committee met November 27, 2017 and discussed a vision for direction of the committee moving forward.  The committee discussed short and long term needs and a theme that will go forward for 15-20 years.  He then stated the committee will be gathering statistics on the youth population, to include total in system, number by grade, number going to a 4-year college or tech school, etc.  Topics discussed at the Special Initiatives Committee meeting (Identification of potential workforce, sustenance/demographic information, healthcare, education and social skills) were shared with the board.
IV.
Review and Discussion – Program Year 2017 Board Goals

Based on feedback received electronically from board members, the following board goals were discussed and assigned to board members and staff for follow-up and implementation:

1. The Board should put more emphasis on the number of adults in our community between the ages of 18 and 40 who do not have the necessary academic/technology skills to succeed in a 21st Century work environment. 

· The Board should provide more support in transitioning the unemployed to employed readiness (i.e. interview skills, interview dress code, resumes, etc.).

· The Board should provide/promote more education for adults and youth on financial stability.

Project Management: Sharon Teigue and Workforce Staff (support)

2. The Board needs to become more visible in our community; some sort of marketing plan to let the public know why we're here and what we do.

· The Board should maintain frequent contact with all partners and encourage agency referrals to ensure customers and clients receive appropriate services as requested or deemed necessary.

Project Management: Sharon Teigue, Meron Garedew, Annette Karlinsky, Bob Edwards and Workforce Staff (support)

3. The Board should develop a strategy to reach even younger children (13 - 16) emphasizing the importance of goals and developing workforce skills.  
· The Board should participate in and attend parenting workshops for awareness and to communicate the purpose of the board and identify the board’s goals.

· The Board should sponsor, partner on, etc. events for youth in school that exposes them to the world of work (i.e. manufacturing expos, trade careers, etc.).  This begins the process of relationship building.

· Develop a campaign for communication to parents of school students to let them know there are good paying jobs available locally that do not require a 4-year/ $80,000 degree but do require additional skills/training.
· The Board needs to encourage more mentorships for adults and youth.

Project Management: Special Initiatives Committee and Workforce Staff (support)

4. To see/complete more frequent analyses of hiring activity in our region. This would allow for the alignment and delivery of services with current openings.  

· Determine ways to ensure close relationships with employers to know when they are laying off or what assistance we could offer to help them to find necessary talent.  

Project Management:  COG/Workforce Staff

V.
Chairman’s Comments

Chairman General also asked staff to investigate a project management software as a means for sharing up-to-date information with board members.  

VI.
Adjourn
There being no further business, the Santee-Lynches Workforce Development Board Meeting was adjourned at 6:07 PM.
Recorded by, 

Becky Minegar, Administrative Assistant, Santee-Lynches Regional Council of Governments
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